CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:  Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN:  Paul Meunier

MEMBERS:  Commissioner Beck



Captain Bertrand
Commissioner Bourque 


Commissioner Bouthiette
                       D. Chief Higgins



D. Chief Hurley

           D. Chief Prajzner



Commissioner Tallarita

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on June 20, 2024 at the Thompsonville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro,  V. Chairman Meunier, Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bourque, Commissioner Bouthiette, D. Chief Hurley, Commissioner Tallarita, and Recording Secretary Guyette.  Also present was Chief Provencher and Union President Matt Provencher.
The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for May 23, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and V. Chairman Meunier made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Chairman Zarcaro explained that he had sent out five RFP’s for the position of coordinator and has not received any responses.  He will call their offices to be sure they received them.

Commissioner Beck had talked with our current attorney, Bonnie Kumiega of Updike, Kelly and Spellacy.  They are requesting Resolutions from Enfield, North Thompsonville and Thompsonville commissioners stating they are approved to discuss consolidation.  She will also need financial information from the three new departments.  An effective start date of the new department will need to be voted on by each department and given to the attorney.  
Enfield and Thompsonville are under the state statute 105.  Ms. Kumiega stated that they can merge into the new department, but Thompsonville’s attorney says that they can expand their district, but it would still be under the statute 105  This leaves Enfield out of the consolidation.  We will try to have both attorneys discuss this issue together.
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June 20, 2024

Mr. Freeman, the consultant the committee interviewed, has several questions for each department to answer.  He would like to interview several people at each department to determine what is going to be needed in the new department.  Each department will forward to Chairman Zarcaro four names of who should be contacted in their department.  

The next meeting is scheduled for July 18, 2024 at North Thompsonville station.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Commissioner Beck and V. Chairman Meunier made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

